
 

C a b l e R e l e a s e  

Toowoomba Photographic Society   December 2017 

The Toowoomba Photographic Society meets 

on the second Tuesday of the month at  

De Molay House, 90 Margaret Street, 

Toowoomba (Opposite Queens Park, next to 

Park House Cafe.) 

 

Correspondence: 
PO Box 339 

Toowoomba QLD 4350 
 

President: Margaret Kebble  

Ph 4614 0866 

tpspresident@hotmail.com.au 
 

Secretary: Michael Krause 

Ph 0418 733 641 

tpssec@hotmail.com.au 
 

Newsletter Eds Suzanne Combes 

Mattea Taylor 

Ph 0447 450 068 or 0498 002 318 

suzannecombes@hotmail.com 

matteataylor@live.com.au 
 

Skills Night: This group wil l be held on 

the fourth Friday of the month.  

Contact: Graham Harris 

graham_harris@westnet.com.au 

Ph 0427 929 103 

 

Calendar 
 

December 2017 ï 1. Music 2. 

Broken, Bent or Busted 

Club Night  12 December 

7pm ï 9.30pm 

Field Day Christmas break-up 

16 December 2-6pm 

Peacehaven Park 

56 Kuhls Rd 

Highfields 

Other 

events 

 

Skills Night N/A 

Image 

Challenge 

N/A 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

January 2018 ï No competition 

Club Night  9 January 

7pm ï 9.30pm 

February entries due by 

midnight  

Field Day Australia Day (26 January) 

Highfields Pioneer Village 

73 Wirraglen Rd 

Highfields QLD 4352 

Australia 

9am ï 3.45 pm 

Other 

events 

 

Skills Night 23 January 

Image 

Challenge 

Vibrant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Alice Black Award for 

November 

“No caption required”  

by Geoff Adams 

 

mailto:tpspresident@hotmail.com.au
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President’s Light Reading Column December 2017  
 

As 2017 nears an end, I would like to thank the Committee Members for their commitment, for working so 

well both on Toowoomba Photographic Society nights and behind the scenes on other days. Special thanks 

are due to Michael and Graham for their support. Thanks too, to those who assist on club nights and setup 

and clear away afterwards. Thanks to Trish, Robert, Chris, Dianne and Megan for their assistance at 

suppertime. 

Many of you will remember David Martin. David passed away a couple of weeks ago. He fought a brave 

battle with cancer for 13 months. Each person who paid a tribute to David spoke of him as a gentleman, 

friendly, a good listener, a committed Christian, his interest in photography and his love for his family. David 

had no regrets and that gives us a challenge to live the same way. 

I would like to wish you all every blessing over this Christmas season. Robin and I will be overseas but we 

hope to find a church service on Christmas Day and celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ with others. 

Christmas time provides an opportunity for us to photograph family, friends and relatives. It gives that 

perfect opportunity to practice and hone portrait skills. Itôs time to capture smiles, looks of surprise and 

delight as children open presents. Think about the environment and capture some of that within your 

portraits.  

As we enjoy this time and perhaps have a break from our normal work, maybe it is an opportunity to review 

our yearôs photography. What have we photographed most? Do we see an improvement from the beginning 

of the year? Have we had any themes in our photography? Do we see a style developing? There are so many 

questions we might ask. And then, what are you doing with your images? How do others see them ï 

Facebook, a photobook, canvas wall hangings, a website?  Think of how you might share your images and 

perhaps receive feedback on them. 

 

Happy photographing, 

Margaret Kebble 

TPS President 

 

 

 

  

Rain Coming 

by Leslie Rook 



Summary of November TPS Committee Meeting 
Å TPS 111

th
 Year Book ï 21 pre-orders for books, TPS needs 28 to break even. 

Å The committee is looking into organising exhibitions of TPS membersô work at the Repertory 
Theatre and CUA space in 2018. 

Å Discussion on laws regarding street photography 
o Arts Law Centre of Australia has 19 factsheets on Photography law 

 

Christmas break-up (and combined Field Day) 
 

 

 

Saturday 16
th
 December  

4-6pm 

Peacehaven Park, Highfields 

BYO food and drink 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*IMPORTANT* 

Starting in January 2018, competition entries will be due by midnight 

on the club night of the previous month.  

 

No competition for January BUT entries for the February competition 

are due by midnight on the January club night (9 th January). 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Blowing in the Wind 

by Diana Mayall 



Photo by Yacine Bessekhouad ï Digital Photography School 

February 2018  competition: 1. Upset 2. Long Exposure 
 

Set subject 1. “Upset”  
Definition from the clubôs website:  
ñUpset may include any of the following:- the overturning of something (e.g. a cart); turning upside down; 

disturbing mentally or emotionally; perturb; physical upset; defeating or overthrow of an opponent and its 

use in metalworking to thicken the end of (a piece of heated metal) by hammering on the end against the 

length of the piece.ò 
 

Set subject 2. “Long Exposure” 
Definition from the clubôs website:  

ñLong Exposure, or slow-shutter photography involves using a long-duration shutter speed to sharply capture 

the stationary elements of images while blurring, smearing, or obscuring the moving elements.ò 

 

In an article on long exposure photographs, Yacine 

Bessekhouad recommends: 

¶ Shoot on a cloudy day with a lot of wind 

¶ Use a tripod ï for sharpness and alignment 

¶ Use a cable release or 2-second timer each time 

you take a photo 

¶ Focus on the subject and put the lens to manual 

focus before taking your first image 

¶ Use an ISO of 100 and a very small aperture ï 

e.g. f/22 

¶ Shoot one or two hours before sunset 

¶ Use ND (neutral density) filters if you have 

some 

The article offers a couple of tips on how to do long exposure photographs without a neutral density filter ï 

using either a multiple exposure mode on your camera or merging multiple exposures in Photoshop.  

 

For the full details, visit the link: https://digital-photography-school.com/2-long-exposure-photography-

hacks-try-dont-nd-filter/ 

 

 

Photos must be submitted by 9 January 2018  
 

https://toowoomba.myphotoclub.com.au 
 

 

 

  

Both Hands on the 

Wheel Please  

by Nicola Lancaster 

https://digital-photography-school.com/2-long-exposure-photography-hacks-try-dont-nd-filter/
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Overall comments from November’s judge – Tryg Helander 

To the A Graders – For my first judging, I was certainly loathsome to push too many negative 

comments on my fellow A-graders. There are some truly inspired images here, but I was fairly hard on minor 

errors in camera, that were not fixed inside post. Also, heavy handed application of post-processing 

optimisations were also one of the main reasons why some lost positions on awards. Overall, we have a very 

talented group of A-graders. I enjoyed being mentored by John Stewart, he is a consummate professional and 

our collaboration was easy and productive. 

To the B Graders – There are a number of B-grade images here that really took my breath away. 

There is a high-level of skills and artistry being shown here. I am in several other clubs and compared, I think 

our members locally have great abilities and drive to get the best out of their photography. I was aiming to 

qualify why each award was given and attention toward education and possibly thoughts on possible 

optimisation of each image. I enjoyed my first judging and being John Stewart\'s mentee though this process. 

I can say that we were very fair and considerate of all images, but pushed the A-graders a lot harder though 

the judging, as it should be. Well done to all this month! 

Looking for a title by Barry Whisson 

Leopard on Termite Mound by Val Shield 

spring photo 3 by Bruce Midkiff 

Morning - Approaching the Chain Bridge 

and City by Margaret Kebble 


